October 24, 2002


Police Committee

Personnel-Budget-Finance Committee

Meeting Minutes

October 24, 2002

Chair Kempkes called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM, Council Room, Municipal Center, Phillips.  Committee members present:  Mary Satterwhite, Jeff Fahl, Leon Namtzu and Ted Kempkes.  Committee members absent:  None.

Others present:  Mayor Boho, Mr. Presley, Mr. Lasee, Police Chief Moore, Assistant Police Chief Lobermeier and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Revak.

Chair Kempkes stated this meeting is in compliance with the open meeting law.

Council members present at this meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council or other city committees.

Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite, seconded by Mr. Namtzu to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.

Chief Moore informed the committee that Clerk/Treasurer Lamoreaux published the snow and ice removal ordinance and all night parking ordinance in The Bee.

Departmental Reports were discussed by the committee and Chief Moore.  The committee had questions on how to interpret the information and Chief Moore had questions on exactly what reports they would like to receive and who should receive them.  Chair Kempkes asked which reports were mandatory.  Chief Moore stated he would look into it.

The monthly budget report was discussed in length.  The Police Department has spent 75.6% of the budget to date.  Chair Kempkes questioned the community service line item and was told that it included the “kids downtown issue”.  Training may also be in that line item.  Chair Kempkes questioned the shift differential line item, which turned out to be ok.

Chair Kempkes handed Police Chief Moore a list of questions that he would like answered.  Police Chief Moore said that he would look at them later and get back to him. (said list is attached to the minutes)

Police Department Activities were discussed in great length.  Chair Kempkes questioned Chief Moore on the time off he took in the spring and in the fall.  Chief Moore took 160 hours in the spring and 80 hrs in the fall.  Chair Kempkes asked Chief Moore if he got approval from his supervisor, Mayor Boho, to take this time off.  Chief Moore stated that he notified him of his leaving.  Chief Moore explained that he was salary exempt and does not receive comp time pay.  He does get 4 weeks of vacation.  Chief Moore explained that he was hired to do a job and felt very comfortable leaving his department at this time of year.  He was also in touch with them over the phone and via computer while he was gone.  Mrs. Satterwhite stated to Chief Moore that he can’t just not come to work because he doesn’t want to.  Mr. Fahl did some research on the internet and found that salaried exempt had no definition of hours, however, if they take time off and want to be paid they have to use their vacation time or they can be docked the appropriate amount of pay.  Chair Kempkes stated it was hear say on both sides and moved on to a different subject.  Chair Kempkes questioned Police Secretary Engeldinger’s comp time.  Chief Moore stated it was for work on the Phillips Police Department web site.  Chair Kempkes wanted to see in writing where this was authorized.  Chair Kempkes also stated he could not see any significant changes made to the web site in quite some time.  Chief Moore explained that a previous committee member gave verbal approval.  Mrs. Satterwhite stated there needs to be a paper trail.  Chair Kempkes would like to see policies for the Police Chief in writing.  Chief Moore and Chair Kempkes both agreed they would like to see the Police Department looked on with respect in the community.  Chair Kempkes asked that Mayor Boho give Chief Moore a directive to answer the list of questions presented to him by Tuesday, October 29th, 2002.  Mayor Boho did so request.  Mrs. Satterwhite stated there has to be continuity of governing and who is in charge of what.

Discussion of the 2003 budget proposal presented by Chief Moore:

1. When Mayor Boho first took office he conveyed to Chief Moore that he wanted the 24 hour protection as in the past so that is what was budgeted for.

2. Chief Moore presented a possible change in the health insurance benefit that could save the city money, however, it would have to be presented to the union if the committee agreed with it.

3. A Ford Expedition is the best buy right now in a police vehicle and would have a higher trade-in value in the future.  Also the equipment that is now kept in the trunk and gets cold would be kept in an area that would be warm and would function better.

4. Long range building-office space for the Chief of Police to do his duties.  At the present time there is no space to go to deal with private issues.  Also there may be a time when emergency service may have to consolidate.

5. The budget that was proposed has a 19% increase over last year.

6. This budget reflects the items that Chief Moore feels are needed.

7. The part-time line item was increased because of increased vacation time and sick leave taken the previous year.

Mr. Lasee stated that a 19% increase won’t go.

Chair Kempkes stated that the budget needs to be discussed some more.

Mrs. Satterwhite would like to see Chief Moore bring in the budget at 3% for operational expenses

Chair Kempkes would like Police Chief Moore to present two budgets, one at a 3% overall increase and one at a 0% overall increase.  Another meeting needs to be set and Chair Kempkes requested Mayor Boho to set the date.  Mayor Boho will get back to Clerk/Treasurer Lamoreaux with the date and time.

Mr. Fahl reminded the committee of a discussion at a previous meeting about purchasing a speed sign.

Chair Kempkes stated the full-time officer application review would have to wait a little longer.  Chief Moore stated that he received 66 applications, the largest they have ever had, of which 24 were not certified, 26 hold a certification but either have no experience or were dismissed from their previous job and 9 that he feels have good qualifications.  Chair Kempkes stated the committee needs to decide how involved they should be in the selection.

Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite, seconded by Mr. Namtzu to convene into closed session. Authority: Wisconsin State Statute 19.85(l)(c), employee performance evaluation.  Committee members voting aye: Mrs. Satterwhite, Mr. Kempkes, Mr. Namtzu and Mr. Fahl. Committee members voting nay: None. Carried.

Convened into closed session at 9:05 PM.

Others invited into the closed session:  Mayor Boho, Mr. Lasee and Mr. Presley.  Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Revak was asked to leave.  Mr. Lasee also left.

Motion by Mr. Namtzu, seconded by Mr. Fahl to reconvene into open session. Authority: Wisconsin State Statute 19.85(2). Committee members voting aye: Mrs. Satterwhite, Mr. Kempkes, Mr. Namtzu and Mr. Fahl. Committee members voting nay: None.

Reconvened into open session at 9:20PM.

No action was taken on the closed session.  The performance evaluation was not resolved.

According to Chief Moore the police department does not deal with the snow removal and long grass issues.  If they receive a call it is forwarded on to Terry Staroba, Director of Public Works.

Chair Kempkes stated there is an issue with the snow removal on State Hwy 13 in the morning.  He was wondering if a patrol officer could be parked there to let the people know that snow is being removed.  Chief Moore stated that there is a liability concern.  Chief Moore suggested the street department put out a flag to let people know there are men working ahead.  Mr. Namtzu suggested that traffic be re-directed to Avon Ave. while they are picking up snow.  Chair Kempkes wanted to know if this would be a problem because it is a state highway.  Mr. Namtzu stated it would not because it would fall under emergency detail and you can do it.

Chief Moore stated that on the smoking ban there would be a total cost, if cited of $113.40 and that the city would receive $5.00 of this.

Vouchers were signed and approved but no motion was made.

Mayor Boho wanted to know why the squad with lights would be in the parking lot while the unmarked is gone.  Chief Moore explained it could be being used for something.  It was said that if the unmarked is being used for something someone should know about it and why would the unmarked be parked for six hours in the same spot.

Mr. Lasee stated we need to have more of a paper trail.

Chair Kempkes stated for Chief Moore to see what he could do.

Mrs. Satterwhite stated there is a public perception of people being harassed.

Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite, seconded by Jeffrey Fahl to adjourn.  Carried

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 pm.

________________________

Barbara D. Revak

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer

Questions for Police Chief
-
What are the chief of police’s responsibilities to the city?

-
Are there standards for community police departments?

-
What individual and department reports does this department generate? What are actually required?

-
What reports are reports are used in this department Who generates them and why? How many people are needed to complete each report?

-
Does the police department chart calls differently than the sheriffs department? Describe those differences?

-
Define “incidents” and “calls for service”?

-
Does the “incident report” show calls for service that result in no citizen contact?

-
What do individual daily activity reports and vehicle logs show?

-
Are there standards for patrol activity? How much do officers patrol? Does the city use or encourage foot or bicycle patrol? If so, how much?

-
What is the citizen contact criteria, if any?

-
What is the schedule for officer training? What is required? What kinds of training may be used to meet requirements? How much can be done within the department, or with other county agencies?

-
Have you ever had an employment contract with the City of Phillips? Has there ever been a written agreement between yourself and any official of the city with regard to your working conditions or pay?

- Are salaried, supervisory personnel entitled to over-time, compensatory time, and/or call-out time? Who authorized this? Is compensatory time ever used for vacations?

-
Who authorizes vacation requests?

-
How are the various shifts supervised? How is it done.

-
Describe the work of the crossing guard?

-
How is the secretary’s time utilized?

-
What are the duties of the assistant chief and why is his patrol duty during your regular hours?

